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Dear Dr Powell 

Submission to the Consultation Paper on the Pricing Framework for Australian 
Public Hospital Services 2022–23 
Thank you for your submission to the Consultation Paper on the Pricing Framework for 
Australian Public Hospital Services 2022–23 (the Consultation Paper). 
The Independent Hospital Pricing Authority (IHPA) is pleased to inform you it has published 
the Pricing Framework for Australian Public Hospital Services 2022–23 (the Pricing 
Framework) and the accompanying Consultation Report. These documents are available on 
the IHPA website. 
IHPA received a number of submissions to the Consultation Paper, which helped inform the 
decisions in the Pricing Framework. The Consultation Report includes an overview of the 
feedback received through the Consultation Paper. 
IHPA appreciates the extensive feedback received from the Royal Australasian College of 
Physicians (RACP) regarding the short and long term impacts of Coronavirus Disease 2019 
(COVID-19), adjustments to the national efficient price (NEP), future funding models, and 
pricing and funding for safety and quality. I would like to take this opportunity to provide 
specific responses to your comments on these issues. 

Impact of COVID-19 
The RACP submission identified the impact of COVID-19 on activity and health service 
delivery, including periods of reduced activity followed by surges stemming from delayed 
care or rescheduled services, reductions in emergency department presentations and 
changes to hospital procedures and protocols. 
IHPA notes the RACP’s recommendation to use the learnings from the COVID-19 pandemic 
response to address preventable vulnerabilities and gaps in the implementation of work, 
health and safety provisions in public hospitals. The RACP noted that COVID-19 has 
highlighted existing resource pressures and the need for coordinated and integrated care. 
IHPA continues to work with jurisdictions and stakeholders to assess and account for the 
impact of COVID-19 on the National Efficient Price Determination 2022–23 and future 
determinations, including consideration of the issues raised by the RACP. The longer term 
impacts of COVID-19 will be assessed as updated data becomes available. 

Adjustments to the NEP 
IHPA notes that the RACP supports reinvestigating an adjustment for patient transport in 
rural areas, reviewing the Indigenous adjustment, and exploring new adjustments for genetic 
services and patients with special needs in hospitals. 






